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The Menzies              

Matters  
COMING 
EVENTS  

 

• ONE MINUTE SILENCE AT 

THE MENZIES WAR               

MEMORIAL MONDAY       

11 NOVEMBER 2019 AT 

11AM 

• 360 HEALTH CLINIC 

TUESDAY 26 NOVEMBER 

2019 AT THE NURSING 

POST 

• ROYAL FLYING DOCTOR 

SERVICE TUESDAY 26 

NOVEMBER 2019 AT THE 

NURSING POST 

• ORDINARY MEETING OF 

COUNCIL THURSDAY 28 

NOVEMBER 2019 IN 

TJUNTJUNTJARA AT 

10AM 

 

 
 

 



THE SHIRE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
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PRESIDENTS REPORT OCTOBER 2019 
 

 

Friday 26 September  
With some Electors and Councillors, I chaired the Electors Meeting. The Ordinary 
Meeting of Council was adjourned due to the lack of a quorum. 
 
 

Sunday 29 September 
With Cr J Dwyer we attended the opening of the Community Hub, featuring the new 
Aquatic Centre and Town Hall. 
 

 
Friday 10 October 
With Cr J Dwyer and the CEO, attended a Stakeholder Workshop for the Management 
of feral Cacti in Leonora. The Shire of Menzies is responsible for the eradication and 
ongoing control of invasive cacti in Townsites and Commons within its jurisdiction. The 
Shire needs to help and assist Pastoral Properties where infestations of Cacti can be 
identified, and programs or eradication can be set. 
 
 

Tuesday 15 October  
Along with Cr J Dwyer we attended the GNRBA AGM in Kalgoorlie. 
 

 
Thursday 24 October 
I met with Jeff Henderson from WALGA to participate in a short promotional video  
interview of the Shire of Menzies. 
 

 
Friday 25 October 
Along with Councillors, CEO and staff attended the Funeral Service of the Late  
Councillor Ian Tucker at the Maku Stadium in Kalgoorlie. 



THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 
CONGRATULATIONS 
To newly elected Councillor Vashti Ashwin who was sworn in on the Menzies Council on October 
31. 
I am sure Councillor Ashwin will make a significant contribution to the community. 
 

CARPET CLEANING 
The Shire will be bringing a carpet cleaning service to Menzies in January. If anyone wants to have 
their carpets cleaned, without incurring a travel cost, please contact the Shire office and register 
your interest. We will advise the contractor of your details. 
 

ASTRONOMICAL TELESCOPE 
The Council has authorised the purchase of an astronomical telescope for viewing of stars, planets etc. The telescope will 
arrive late in November and will be for controlled use at Lake Ballard and probably some other locations. 
Shire staff will manage the use of the telescope and interested people will be welcome to travel with us to the viewing sites. 
Menzies has some excellent sites and I am sure our magnificent night skies will be a real treat. Hopefully we will also attract 
more tourists to Menzies especially those involved in the increasingly popular astrotourism. 
 

SHIRE BUS 
The Shire bus which seats eleven passengers is now operating and is available for hire under control of the Works                
Supervisor. A Policy, Agreement and fee structure has been approved by the Council to manage the use of the bus.  
 

ILLEGAL BUILDING 
There has been some controversy over the Council’s actions it has taken regarding an illegal building in the Menzies        
townsite. Regulations for buildings are made by the State Government and the Shire cannot pick and choose what it decides 
to enforce and what to ignore. There is no option for the Shire – the State makes the laws – the Shire is compelled to en-
force them. 
It has be said that the building is not causing anyone any harm but unfortunately this is not how the law sees it – there are 
implications for the Shire if anyone is ever injured because of an illegal structure, especially if the Shire has not attempted to 
address a matter it knows exists. It could also lead to other people refusing to comply with the Building Act and if the Council 
ignores one, it can be difficult to enforce those same laws on others. 
It is a slippery slope if the Council does not enforce the State Building Act in this and any other instance.  
 
CATTLE IN THE TOWNSITE 
The Council has directed me to commence negotiations with the owners of the stations that adjoin the town common 
boundary to make a joint agreement to fence the town common. This is intended to keep cattle out of the town, stop them 
invading private gardens, damaging trees and keeping them out of the Caravan Park. The Shire will fund the fencing          
products and hopefully, the station owners will erect the fencing. 
It will take some months for this to occur and before we get to the point where a fence can be funded and then constructed. 
 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 
Shire services will be closing for the Christmas break on Friday 20th December and recommencing on Monday 6th January 
2020. 
There will be some employees remaining in the Shire to carry out the essential services and to address any urgent matters 
that may come up during that time. 
  
MENZIES YOUTH CENTRE 
We are in the process of drafting some operational documents for the operations of the Youth Centre. Included will be a Risk 
Management Plan and an Operational Plan. Risk management is an essential action that all organisations are required to 
implement.  It would be great to hear from young people (or parents) about what activities you would like to see which will 
make up the Operational Plan. 
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In Memory of  
Councillor  
Ian Tucker 

Ian was born in Coolgardie, one of eight children. He had four brothers and three sisters, however one 
brother died at only six months of age.  When Ian was about five years old the family moved to Laverton. 
His father cut and carted Sandlewood. It was here that Ian started school, but he ended up doing          
correspondence school with his sister. 
The family moved to Leonora and it was during this time when Ian was about nine or ten that his father 
passed. After this he moved to Gwalia where he attended school for a couple of years. When the mine 
closed the family moved to Kalgoorlie. Ian finished school at Kalgoorlie Central and Eastern Goldfields 
High. He finished school at fourteen. The day he turned fourteen he moved to Esperance to work. Mr John 
Peddler operated a boy’s hostel in Esperance and he assisted boys into employment. Ian started working 
at Florissons Furniture Store which is still operating today. After four months in Esperance he got homesick 
and he and another young lad called Chris Johnson hitchhiked back to Kalgoorlie. He moved between    
Kalgoorlie where his mother and sisters lived and Orabanda where his brothers were working at the     
Battery. 
When he was about fifteen or sixteen he bought his first car and drove up to Menzies to visit one of his 
sisters. He started seeing Joan Brennan when he was about seventeen or eighteen although they had 

known each other since school. They married and had their first son Rodney in    
Kalgoorlie before moving to Menzies.  
Ian worked on the railways between Kalgoorlie and Leonora for ten years but 
spent his final three months in Kalgoorlie.  He tells the story of how when the    
Minister was heading up here to ‘open the line’ he had to knock the last dog 
spikes into the sleeper and then remove it so that the Minister could appear to hit 
it in when the media were watching. After leaving the railways he worked at the 
Menzies Battery for six years. 

Julian Grill, State Member for the region helped get the Menzies Cultural Society started. Aubrey Lynch was 
Chairman, Ian Tucker was Treasurer and Joan Tucker the Secretary for a time. This was started to assist   
local Indigenous families in town obtain housing. It was State funded but when Ian became Chairman he 
changed it to a Federal Corporation and changed the name to Menzies Aboriginal Corporation. He had 
been Chairman and Director Chairman for over thirty years. 
Ian was an ASCIC Commissioner for two years, had been a member of the Goldfields Land and Sea Council 
for more than twenty years and when Dianne Logan took over as Chairperson in 2001 he had been the 
longest-serving Chairman of the Council. Ian had been on the Lake Ballard Management Advisory          
Committee since 2002, and a Shire of Menzies Councillor for over 14 years. He had been involved with the 
WA Aboriginal Legal Services for twelve years and is also one of the Sir Antony Gormley installations on 
Lake Ballard. 
 

        12 August 1951—05 October 2019 
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Monday 11 November 2019 
 

One minute silence starting at 
11:00am at the War Memorial  

 

Followed by morning tea in 
the Town Hall 

 

All welcome 

REMEMBRANCE 

DAY  
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Office Closing 5:00PM Friday 20  

December 2019  

 

Office Re-opening on Monday 

6th January 2020  

Shire of Menzies Christmas  
Holiday Break 



•  

SHIRE OF MENZIES ADMINISTRATION OFFICE 
 

 
Shire of Menzies Offices are located at Lot 124 Shenton Street, Menzies 

PO Box 4 MENZIES WA 6436 
 

Phone:  (08) 9024 2041 
Fax:   (08) 9024 2110 
Email:   admin@menzies.wa.gov.au 
Website  www.menzies.wa.gov.au 

 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm daily 

 
 

LADY SHENTON BUILDING OPERATING OPENING HOURS 
 

Lady Shenton Building is located on the corner of  
Shenton & Brown Streets, Menzies 

 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday) 

 

 

ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 
 
 

Council Meetings are held in the Shire of Menzies Council Chambers  
on the last Thursday of each month commencing at 1.00pm  

unless otherwise advised 
 

Please note that the date for the next meeting is: 
 

Thursday 28th November 2019 at 10am 
At Tjuntjuntjara. 
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Notification of Roadworks - Goldfields Highway, Menzies 
 

Main Road WA will be conducting works on sections of Goldfields Highway from Goongarrie Road       
working north for 70km in the Shire of Menzies. 
 

It is intended that the works will be undertaken from mid November 2018. The works will involve            
resealing the existing carriageway. 
 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact our Customer Service Officer, Nicole Sullivan, on 

9080 1473. 



MENZIES HEALTH CENTRE 
 
 

 

• 26 November 2019 
 

 
 

For further enquiries please contact the Community Health Nurse on                   
(08) 9080 4370 

 

EMERGENCIES CALL 000 
 

Poisons information available 24 Hours Phone 13 11 26 
 

If the Centre is unattended and you need immediate health advice call the Health 
Direct 24 Hour Hotline   

1800 022 222 
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DIETETICS AND EXERCISE  
PHYSIOLOGY SERVICES.  

 

• 26 November 2019 

Elsa Pearse | Dietitian 

 e   Epearse@360.org.au w  www.360.org.au f   08 6270 4428 

 t   08 9080 0400 

 

SNAKE HANDLER 
 

If you see a snake & need assistance please call  

Paul Warner 

Shire of Menzies Works Supervisor  

on  

0408 494 925 

 

mailto:Epearse@360.org.au
http://www.360.org.au


 

BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES  
1800 620 440 

OR (08) 9092 6000 
PURCHASE TICKET ONLINE 

www.goldrushtours.com.au 
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MENZIES MATTERS DEADLINE FOR PUBLICATION 
 

If you have anything you would like to have included in the Menzies Matters 
please contact Debbie Pianto at the Menzies Visitor Centre on 9024 2702 or 
email to cso@menzies.wa.gov.au or alternatively you can contact Zyhan Miller at 
the Shire of Menzies Administration Office on 90242041 or email to  
 admin@menzies.wa.gov.au. 

The deadline for each month is the LAST DAY OF THE MONTH. 

General Information notices are welcome, as are notification of upcoming local 
events or if you have recipes, gardening tips or ideas for any other page.                         
All suggestions are welcome. 

EXPRESS TIME 

KALGOORLIE RAILWAY STATION 10.00AM 

KALGOORLIE VISITOR CENTRE 10.15AM 

MENZIES 11.40AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.05PM 

LEONORA                                   ARRIVE 12.45PM 

DEPART 1.00PM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 1.45PM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 1.55PM 

LAVERTON 2.30PM 

EXPRESS TIME 

LAVERTON 10.00AM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 10.30AM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 10.40AM 

LEONORA                   ARRIVE 11.15AM 

DEPART 11.30AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.00PM 

MENZIES 12.30PM 

KALGOORLIE  2.00PM 

GRT EXPRESS TIMETABLE  

Kalgoorlie to Laverton Laverton to Kalgoorlie 
THURSDAY FRIDAY 



• Meals 
• takeaway foods 
• Snacks 
• Accommodation services 
• Newspapers available daily 
 

IF YOU’RE IN A HURRY– DON’T WORRY  
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME 0477 011 672 

 

• Kleenheat Gas Supplier 
Exchange 8.5kg  $  46.50 
Buy 8.5kg  $  95.00 
Exchange 45kg  $184.50  -  Pick up only 

 

 

  Now providing 

  FREE DELIVERY 
  service to Menzies. 

 

Phone, fax or email your scripts / order  
to Leonora Pharmacy direct  

or ask at the Visitor Information Centre  
to fax your scripts / order through to the pharmacy.  

(This includes non prescription items) 
 

Collect and pay for your order  
at the Visitor Information Centre  

after 2pm the following day. 
 

LEONORA PHARMACY  
RESPECTS YOUR RIGHTS TO PRIVACY 

 

Please be assured that  
all prescription and non-prescription items  

will be sent in a sealed bag. 
 

Leonora Pharmacy Phone:  (08) 9037 6820 
Email: leonorapharmacy@iintet.net.au 
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MENZIES HOTEL AND STORE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                             

COLD BEER FROM 11AM TILL LATE 
Available daily fresh sandwiches and rolls, flavoured 

milks, juices and soft drinks. 
Pick up your General Stores and ice or have a ‘Menzies 

Toasty’  while you wait. 
 

EFTPOS AVAILABLE 



Menzies Community Resource Centre located at the              
corner of Shenton and Brown Streets in Menzies, is your 
local access point offering a range of  services in               
Menzies.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Services include: 

• Visitor Information and Public Library 

• Community Postal  Agency 

• Caravan Park Bookings 

• Star Track Courier and Toll Freight Lines Agency 

• Free Government Access Point  

• Internet Access Point 

• Conference and Meeting Room Hire 
 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday) 

 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
Call us today on 

 
 

(08) 9024 2702  
or email:     

cso@menzies.wa.gov.au 
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SEVEN GOLDEN RULES FOR 
PROSPECTING 

COVER UP 
Wear long, loose-fitting, light coloured       
clothing, covering as much of the body as you 
can. Mosquitoes can bit through tight clothes 
like jeans. Make sure children are also      
covered up. 

 
REPEL 
Use insect repellent containing DEET 
(diethyltouluamide) or picaridin and always 
follow instructions on the label. 

 
CLEAN UP 
Stop mosquitoes breeding in water pooling 
around your home or holiday                      
accommodation by emptying water from 

1080 BAITING IN THIS AREA IS A 
RISK TO DOMESTIC PETS 

Please be advised that baiting programs using 1080 poison 
are carried out across Western Australia, including this 
area, and are aimed at controlling wild dogs, feral cats, 
feral pigs, foxes and rabbits. The poison baits remain toxic 
for many months. You need to exercise caution. Domestic 
pets should be kept close and under control at all times. 
Owners may consider the use of leads and muzzles for 
their domestic pets. 

DO NOT RELY ON WARNING SIGNS 
WARNING SIGNS ARE PLACED WHERE APPLICABLE, 

HOWEVER THEY MAY BE DAMAGED, REMOVED, 
VANDALISED OR DESTROYED 

1080 baiting is part of an integrated pest management 
program protecting livestock from death and injury;      
reducing the impact on pastoral and agricultural             
production; and helping to preserve the unique flora and 
fauna of WA. Baits are not intentionally laid in public    
areas such as road reserves, parking bays, rest stops or 
roadhouses however can be inadvertently moved into 
these areas by animals and birds. 

1080 is an S7 Poison 
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CARAVAN & CAMPING 
 

The Menzies Caravan Park is conveniently located next to 

the Visitor Centre which is also the booking agent. Entry via 

Brown Street, Menzies. 
 

Modern amenities  including twenty nine powered sites, and 

a two bedroom chalet, six unpowered sites, two ablution 

blocks and a disabled access ablution and a Camper’s 

Kitchen. There is a black water dump point within the park 

and dogs are welcome but must be on leads at all times.   

For bookings and enquiries call  (08)  9024 2702 or  
 

Email cso@menzies.wa.gov.au 
 
 

Free camping sites are provided by the Shire of Menzies at Lake Ballard (51kms West of      
Menzies) and Niagara Dam (65kms North East of Menzies). 
 
Facilities at these sites include toilets, 
BBQs and rubbish bins. Non-potable 
water is provided at Lake Ballard. 
Please respect these facilities and put 
rubbish in the bins provided, and only 
use facilities for the purposes they are 
intended. 
 

TRAVELLING WITH PETS 

Please be aware that there regular aerial drops of 1080 
poison baits in the Goldfields area in attempt to combat 
feral animals. 
 
Please use caution and take care when in these areas. 

 

 
 

AUTOMATED EXTERNAL  
DEFIBRILLATOR 

 
Located in the Shire of Menzies         
office, Shenton Street across from 
the Community Resource Centre 
and Caravan Park. 
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 SHIRE OF MENZIES 
  

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL 
  
The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local  
Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the following dates, times 
and locations have been appointed as Ordinary Council Meeting dates for the 
period ending 30 June 2020. 
  

Thursday 25 July 2019   2pm Menzies 

Thursday 29 August 2019   1pm Menzies 

Thursday 26 September 2019          1pm Menzies 

Thursday 31 October 2019   1pm Menzies 

Thursday 28 November 2019          10am Tjuntjuntjara 

Thursday 12 December 2019          1pm Menzies 

Thursday 27 February 2020          1pm Menzies 

Thursday 26 March 2020  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 30 April 2020  1pm  Tjuntjuntjara 

Thursday 28 May 2020  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 25 June 2020  1pm  Menzies 

  
The public is reminded that Council Meetings are open to the public and    
prior notice will be given of any Special or Committee Meetings being called. 
  
Peter Money 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Menzies 
PO Box 4 
Menzies   WA   6436 
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DATES TO REMEMBER IN 2019/2020 
 

Please note that penalties apply where burning regulations are contravened 
 or permit conditions are not complied with 

 

Prohibited Burning Period: 

From 1 November 2019 to 15 March 2020 (inclusive)  
All burning, including garden refuse is prohibited during this period.  

Properties to be maintained clear of flammable material until 15 March 2019. 
 

Restricted Burning Periods 2: 

From 16 March 2020 to 30 April 2020 (inclusive) 
Permits to burn are required during this period for hazard reduction burning.  
Please note that penalties apply where burning regulations are contravened  

or permit conditions are not complied with.  
Certain climate or weather conditions may cause these periods to be extended or shortened.  

You must check the press for details  
or call the Shire office on (08)  9024  2041 before commencing to burn. 

 

Unrestricted Season: 

From 1 May 2020 to 18 September 2020 (inclusive) 
 

Restricted Burning Periods 1: 

19 September 2019 to 31 October 2020 (inclusive) 
Permits to burn are required during this period for hazard reduction burning.  

Alternative firebreak applications to be submitted by 1 October 2019.  
Firebreaks must be installed by 15 October 2019.  

 

FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 2018/2019 SEASON 
 

Paul Warner Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 0408 494 925 

Ray McKay Deputy Chief Fire Control Officer 0427 663 703 

 Adelong Station (08) 9024 2150 

(08) 9024 2020 

0417 085 336 

David McQuie Bulga Downs Station (08) 9037 5917 No Mobile Coverage 

Gavin Clarke Edjudina Station (08) 9024 2024 No Mobile Coverage 

Stephen Tonkin Gindable Station (08) 9024 2070 0418 944 492 

Colin O’Connor Glenorn Station (08) 9031 3636 No Mobile Coverage 

Andrew Smith Riverina Station 
Perrinvale Station 
Jeedamia Station 
Kookynie Station 
Melita Station 

(08) 9024 2874 0467 087 898 
  
(Riverina includes Perrinvale, 
Jeedamia, Kookynie and Melita 
Stations as all under one  

manager now) 

Not staffed 
Not staffed 
Not staffed 
Not staffed 

 Yerilla Station  (08) 9031 3017 No Mobile Coverage 

 Menangina Station (08) 9024 2856(08) No Mobile Coverage 

Justin Stephens Mt Vetters Station (08) 9024 2700 0429 491 440 

Craig Harvey Pinnacles Station (08) 9031 3111 0427 951 120 

Paul Axford Stuart Meadows Station (08) 9037 5910 0427 375 911 

Peter Mulligan Yundamindra Station (08) 9031 3012 No Mobile Coverage 

Keith Mader Walling Rock Station (08) 9037 1100 0487 744 786 
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Remembrance Day  
Facts and Information  

Remembrance Day (also known as Armistice Day or Poppy Day) 
 
What is Remembrance Day? 
Remembrance Day is a memorial day which takes place every year so that countries in the 
Commonwealth can remember members of the armed forces who have fought and died 
serving their country. 
  
When is Remembrance Day? 
Remembrance Day is always 11th November (11/11). It was on the 11th hour of the 11 
day of the 11th month, that combat in World War I  came to an end in 1918. 
Remembrance Day has been observed since 1919. 
 
Why do we wear poppies on Remembrance Day? 
The poppy became the symbol of Remembrance day because it was one of the first      
flowers to bloom on the battlefields of Flanders during World War 1. Their bright red      
colour symbolized the blood shed during the horrific conflict, but also the hope of new 
life.  
 
The Remembrance Day poppy has been used as a symbol since 1920. Today, poppies are 
worn on clothing in the days leading up to Remembrance Day, and poppy wreaths are 
placed on the war memorials. This is why Remembrance Day is often known as Poppy 
Day. 
 
Why do we have Remembrance Day? 
Remembrance Day is an opportunity to pay respect to and honour those who fought and 
died serving their country. It also gives the public a chance to remember family and 
friends who lost their lives during wars. Finally, it gives people a chance to consider the 
cost of war. 
 
Why do people wear white poppies or purple poppies? 
White poppies are worn by pacifists who oppose all conflict and war as a way of            
promoting peace.  Purple poppies are produced by a charity called Animal Aid and remind 
people that animals also lost their lives during the wars.  
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In Flanders Fields 
In Flanders fields the poppies blow 

          Between the crosses, row on row,  
       That mark our place; and in the sky 

       The larks, still bravely singing, fly 
    Scarce heard amid the guns below. 

 
        We are the dead, short days ago  

      We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow, 
       Loved and were loved, and now we lie 

        In Flanders fields. 
 

    Take up our quarrel with the foe: 
    To you from failing hands we throw 
       The torch; be yours to hold it high. 
       If ye break faith with us who die 

    We shall not sleep, though poppies grow 
        In Flanders fields. 

Poem by Lieutenant Colonel—John McCrae 
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History Snippets of the Melbourne Cup   
 

Frederick Standish, member of the Victorian Turf Club and 
steward on the day of the first Cup was credited with forming 
the idea to hold a horse race and calling it the “Melbourne 
Cup”. On Thursday 7 November 1861 seventeen horses     
contested the first Melbourne Cup, racing for the ‘winner 
takes all’ modest prize of £710 cash and a hand-beaten gold 
watch.  
 

The winner of the first Melbourne Cup race was a 16.3 hand bay stallion by the name 
of Archer in a time of 3.52.00 ridden by John Cutts (believed to be the first aboriginal 
Jockey) and trained by Etienne de Mestre. 
 
It has become legend that Archer walked over 800km (over 500 
miles) to Flemington from de Mestre’s stable at “Terara” near 
Nowra, New South Wales. However, newspaper archives of the day 
reveal that he had travelled south from Sydney to Melbourne on 
the steamboat called ‘City of Melbourne’, together with de Mestre, 
and two of de Mestre’s other horses Exeter and  Inheritor. Before 
being winched aboard the steamboat for the trip to Melbourne, the 
horses had arrived in Sydney in September 1861. 
 
In ‘1865, Adam Lindsay Gordon wrote a verse in which the Melbourne Cup winner 
was called Tim Whiffler. Two years later in 1867 two horse with the name Tim 
Whifler ran in the Melbourne Cup.  (In 1866 two horses with  name of Falcon also run 
in the Melbourne Cup.) To distinguish between the two Tim Whifflers they were 
called “Sydney” Tim Whiffler and “Melbourne” Tim Whiffler and “Sydney” Tim 
Whiffler actually won the Cup.  
  
The First Melbourne cup to be held on a Tuesday was in 1895. 
 
Phar Lap the most famous horse in the world of his day, won the 1930 Melbourne 
Cup. He had to be hidden away at Geelong before the race after an attempt was 
made to shoot him and only emerged an hour before the race.  
 
Most wins by a horse 
Makybe Diva—2003, 2004, 2005 
Think Big—1974, 1975 
Rain Lover 1968, 1969 
Peter Pan— 1932, 1934 
Archer — 1861, 1862 
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Over the last month we’ve attempted to better cater for the diverse needs of our 
young people by dividing the activity timetable amongst  different age groups . As 

we continue with this program, we hope we can better cater for differing needs and 
demands of the young people in our community.  

For the most part, behaviour during youth activities has been exceptional, however 
we need to remind the young people of our community to be respectful of public 
property at all times. When equipment is broken or damaged, its not just you who 

misses out, everyone misses out.  
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Dot-to-Dot Lark  



Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

   
 

 
 

1 2 3 

4 5 
 

Melbourne 
Cup 

6 7 8 9 10 

11 
 

Remembrance 
Day 

12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 
 

RFDS/360 
Health  

27 28 
Ordinary 
Council  
Meeting 

29 30  
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Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 
  

 

 

    1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 


